Hugill, Connor

From: Phil Sharland <Philip.Sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk>

Sent: 13 April 2023 11:59

To: Pathy, Georgia

Subject: RE: We need more information about your application EPR/JB3905HY/A001
Attachments: Form B4 Completed.pdf; ESSD Report - Revised Apr 23 (small).pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Hi Georgia

Please find attached a revised B4 form to include details in Appendix 2 as requested.

| have also made some revisions to the ESSD report which is attached so can you replace the original report with this
one please?

Kind Regards

Phil

From: Phil Sharland <philip.sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk>

Sent: Wednesday, April 12, 2023 12:44 PM

To: Pathy, Georgia <Georgia.Pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: We need more information about your application EPR/JB3905HY/A001

Dear Georgia

Please find attached the following information as requested in your email of the 6™ April.

1. You need to send us the modelling data used for the Landsim report. You have included the Landsim model
output in the Hydrogeological Risk Assessment but we also need the Landsim model files. The file type for these files

is normally in ‘.sim’ format. Further guidance is available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/landfill-operators-
environmental-permits/what-to-include-in-your-hydrogeological-risk-assessment. — Landsim files attached

2. You need to send us up-to-date groundwater monitoring data. This data needs to be less than six months
old and span a minimum time period of 12 months. Please send this in Excel spreadsheet format. Further guidance is
available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/landfill-operators-environmental-permits/what-to-include-in-your-
hydrogeological-risk-assessment. — Excel Spreadsheet attached

3. You need to send us all the modelling data used to support the Noise Impact Assessment. Computer
modelling files should be provided in one of the following formats: ‘.cna’, ‘.gecd’, ‘.gsi’, ‘.gsi’ or “.shp’. The background
sound monitoring locations and raw survey data should be in Excel spreadsheet format. Further guidance is
available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/noise-impact-assessments-involving-calculations-or-modelling . - In
the 18 months since the noise modelling exercise was carried out, some of the files appear to be corrupted. | also
noticed an error in that the HGV noise was not included in the previous models. | have therefore had to re-run the
noise models and have updated the report which is attached. Also attached are the files from both of the noise
models submitted.

4, You need to send us evidence that the Technically Competent Manager, John Sully, is registered to attend
the appropriate WAMITAB course. This should be the CIWM (WAMITAB) Level 4 Medium Risk Operator Competence
for Non-hazardous waste qualification. You have up to 12 months from the date of the permit issue to attend the
course. The Environmental Permitting Officers Certificate (EPOC) that you have sent is acceptable for this grace
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period. Further guidance is available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/legal-operator-and-competence-
requirements-environmental-permits#what-a-competent-operator-is. — Registration to the appropriate course
attached.

5. Please confirm the deposit for recovery purpose that you are applying for in Section 1c of Form B4. We do
not consider your application to be for an inert landfill permit that includes a restoration activity using waste. If you
have indicated the incorrect purpose, please send updated versions of all application forms that include or reference
this activity. Further guidance is available here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/application-for-an-
environmental-permit-part-b4-new-bespoke-waste-operation. — The application form B4 incorrectly ticked the box
for aninert landfill permit. Attached is a revised Form B4.

If you require any further information, please let me know.
Kind Regards

Phil

From: Pathy, Georgia <Georgia.Pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Sent: Thursday, April 6, 2023 1:37 PM

To: Phil Sharland <philip.sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk>

Subject: RE: We need more information about your application EPR/JB3905HY/A001

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organisation. If you are unsure of the emails authenticity, do not click on links or open
attachments within it and contact the IT support desk for further advice.

Hi Phil,

Having discussed this with our internal noise specialists, please find below some more information about what is
required.

We need a copy of all of the SoundPlan modelling files in both the original software format and, where the
modelling software allows, QS| data exchange format. For your reference, this guidance is available here. Our noise
specialists require the project folder that contains all the files that make up the current model. You should not need
to export anything to provide this. If you are unable to export modelling files, this is not essential.

| hope this provides you with some clarity. If you have any questions, please feel free to get in touch — I'll be
available from Tuesday next week.

Hope you have a good Easter break,

Georgia

From: Phil Sharland <philip.sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk>

Sent: 05 April 2023 08:45

To: Pathy, Georgia <Georgia.Pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: We need more information about your application EPR/JB3905HY/A001

Hi Georgia

| have been in contact with our Noise Modelling software supplier. We only use a light version of the software as it’s
only used for quarrying and landfill projects but is suitable for our requirements.

They have told me the version of SoundPLAN Essential that we have doesn’t allow you to export modelling files into
the data formats you requested so | am a bit stuck what to do about that. All the other requests are fine but don’t
know how to resolve this.



Kind Regards

Phil

Phil Sharland BSc (Hons) AssocMRTPI

Senior Planning Consultant

T: 0114 2573487 | M: 07985 215251

E: Philip.Sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk
W: www.silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk

Silkstone .

Environmental Ltd
Part of the CTS Group ‘

———
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Office Address: 7 Hall Annex, Thorncliffe Park, Chapeltown, Sheffield, S35 2PH.

Registered Office: 4 Oak Spinney Park, Ratby Lane, Leicester, LE3 3AW
Registered in England and Wales, Company No. 3984219

This email and any files transferred with it may contain confidential or proprietary information which is legally privileged. It is intended for the named addressee
only. Unless you are the named addressee, or authorized to receive it on behalf of the addressee, please immediately delete it, destroy all copies of it and notify
the sender. You must not disclose, distribute, copy, print, pass on this email or use in any other way any part of this transmission if you are not the intended
recipient. Any views expressed in this transmission are those of the individual sender, except where the message states otherwise.

We take reasonable precautions to ensure our emails are virus free, however, we cannot accept responsibility for any virus transmitted by us and recommend
that you subject any incoming email to your own virus checking procedures. Thank you for your co-operation.

From: Pathy, Georgia <Georgia.Pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk>

Sent: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 9:55 AM

To: Phil Sharland <philip.sharland@silkstoneenvironmental.co.uk>

Subject: We need more information about your application EPR/JB3905HY/A001

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organisation. If you are unsure of the emails authenticity, do not click on links or open
attachments within it and contact the IT support desk for further advice.

Dear Mr Sharland,

We need more information about your application.

Application reference: EPR/JB3905HY/A001
Operator: Marshalls Mono Ltd
Facility: Pasture House Quarry

Thank you for your application received on 14/20/21. The following is to confirm our conversation
of 04/04/23.

| need to ask you for some missing information before | can do any more work on your application. Please
provide us with more information to the following questions:
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1. You need to send us the modelling data used for the Landsim report. You have included the
Landsim model output in the Hydrogeological Risk Assessment but we also need the Landsim
model files. The file type for these files is normally in “.sim’ format. Further guidance is available
here: https://www.gov.uk/quidance/landfill-operators-environmental-permits/what-to-include-in-your-
hydrogeological-risk-assessment.

2. You need to send us up-to-date groundwater monitoring data. This data needs to be less than six
months old and span a minimum time period of 12 months. Please send this in Excel spreadsheet
format. Further guidance is available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/landfill-operators-
environmental-permits/what-to-include-in-your-hydrogeological-risk-assessment.

3. You need to send us all the modelling data used to support the Noise Impact Assessment.
Computer modelling files should be provided in one of the following formats: ‘.cna’, ‘.geo’, ‘.gsi’,
‘.gsi’ or ‘.shp’. The background sound monitoring locations and raw survey data should be in Excel
spreadsheet format. Further guidance is available here: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/noise-impact-
assessments-involving-calculations-or-modelling

4. You need to send us evidence that the Technically Competent Manager, John Sully, is registered
to attend the appropriate WAMITAB course. This should be the CIWM (WAMITAB) Level 4 Medium
Risk Operator Competence for Non-hazardous waste qualification. You have up to 12 months from
the date of the permit issue to attend the course. The Environmental Permitting Officers Certificate
(EPOC) that you have sent is acceptable for this grace period. Further guidance is available here:
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/legal-operator-and-competence-requirements-environmental-
permits#what-a-competent-operator-is.

5. Please confirm the deposit for recovery purpose that you are applying for in Section 1c of Form B4.
We do not consider your application to be for an inert landfill permit that includes a restoration
activity using waste. If you have indicated the incorrect purpose, please send updated versions of
all application forms that include or reference this activity. Further guidance is available here:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/application-for-an-environmental-permit-part-b4-new-
bespoke-waste-operation.

Our specialists may also ask you to clarify what the nearest sensitive receptor is on your Noise Impact
Assessment. We will also need a more accurate void space calculation. You do not need to provide this
information now and it will not prevent your application from being duly made. We are making you aware of
this now for your convenience only.

Please send the information, quoting the above application reference, to:
Email address: psc@environment-agency.gov.uk

Postal address:

Regulated Industry Team, Permitting Support, NPS Sheffield
Quadrant 2

99 Parkway Avenue

Parkway Business Park

Sheffield

S9 4WF

Please send the information within 10 working days of this letter.
If we do not receive the information within 10 working days, we will return your application.

If we do receive the requested information within 10 working days, we’ll continue to check your application.
We’'ll check to see if there’s enough information for the application to be ‘duly made’. Duly made means
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that we have all the information we need to begin determination. Determination is where we assess your
application and decide if we can allow what you’ve asked for.

We'll let you know by letter whether your application can be duly made. If it can’t be duly made, we’ll return
your application to you.

If we do have to return your application we’'ll send you a partial refund of your application payment. We'll
retain 20% of the application charge to cover our costs in reviewing your application and requesting
information. This maximum amount we’ll retain is capped at £1,500. Further information on charging can be
found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/environmental-permits-and-abstraction-licences-
tables-of-charges

If you have any questions please phone Georgia Pathy on 07442 943907 or
email georgia.pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk. For your reference, | have also included a copy of my
original email to you.

Yours sincerely,
Georgia

Georgia Pathy

Permitting Officer (Waste Deposit), National Permitting Service
Environment Agency | Horizon House, Deanery Road, Bristol, BS1 5AH
georgia.pathy@environment-agency.gov.uk

07442 943907

Pronouns: she/her (why is this here?)

Creating a better place

for people and wildlife

&

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by
mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this
email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to
make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act
or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be
accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.

Information in this message may be confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by
mistake, please notify the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this
email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before opening it. We may have to
make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act
or for litigation. Email messages and attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be
accessed by someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.



